Abingdon House

Park Lane

Swalcliffe

Banbury

OX15 5EU

2 November 2013

Mrs Rose Stratford

Chairman of the Cherwell District Council Planning Committee

8 Queens Court

Queens Avenue

Bicester OX26 6JX
Dear Madam

13/01295/F | Part retrospective change of use of land at Grange Farm for equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all-weather sand arenas, together with associated access improvements, vehicle parking and site landscaping | Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX
I am writing in respect of the above planning application. While I appreciate that the deadline for submission of public comments has now passed, I very much hope that you will be able to at least place my comments before the committee for its consideration. 

Given the lateness of submission, I will not repeat the many comments which have already been made in relation to the difficulties of access to the site through the existing narrow roads and the disruption to the surrounding villages as a result of the increased traffic, but I do want to request that the Planning Committee imposes restrictions on the use of loudspeakers and commentators during any equestrian events. My wife and I have lived in Park Lane for over 20 years, and have much enjoyed the peace and quiet of this area at weekends. Over the last few years, the noise of commentaries and related announcements, even when the events are out of sight, has totally destroyed our enjoyment of weekends in the garden.
While it is clear that some form of public address is required for equestrian events, particularly in cases of emergency, the continuous commentary on the progress of Betsy on Thumper (and over 100 other riders) around the course must surely be unnecessary, and must surely distract Betsy and her like as they tackle jumps anyway. Many of the commentators clearly see themselves as practising for the production of the continuous and mostly vacuous comments that are heard on radio or television sports channels. At least listeners to such radio and television channels can turn their radios or televisions off. We cannot keep out the noise of the commentaries over the loudspeakers, particularly when the wind is blowing in our direction, other than by staying indoors and shutting our windows.  I believe that we and other village residents have a right to the peaceful enjoyment of our properties.

May I therefore suggest that, if the Council sees fit to approve this application, it imposes a restriction on the use of public address systems to a maximum of – say – two hours per day? That should be more than enough to make important announcements and to deal with emergencies. Those who wish to track the progress of Betsy on Thumper should be encouraged to watch or perhaps could be informed by a more silent commentary on their mobile phones or tablet computers.

Yours faithfully

The Reverend John H Tattersall 

